LISMORE SOUTH PUBLIC SCHOOL PARENTS & CITIZENS ASSOCIATION

Cnr. Wilson and Phyllis Streets South Lismore 2480

> P O Box 497 Lismore 2480 Phone: 02 6621 3433

Fax: 02 6622 2797

President: Arneeka Gill Vice President: Joanne Stewart Secretary: Michelle Taylor Treasurer: Kelly Lewis

Email: lismoresouthpublicschoolpandc@gmail.com

P&C MEETING

(via Zoom 15 October 2020 at 8.30pm)

Meeting Open:

8.32pm

Acknowledgement: Welcome to and Acknowledgement of Country

Attendance:

Larissa Polak, Emma Smith, Virpi Barrett, Erin Ianna, Nancy

Clarke, Vanessa Hutchenson, Kelly Lewis, Arneeka Gill, Michelle

Taylor

Apologies:

Joanne Stewart, Lisa Gaudron

Previous Minutes read by Arneeka Gill and accepted by Emma Smith.

A copy has been emailed to the executive committee prior to meeting - if anyone else would like a copy we can arrange to email.

Correspondence:

Email sent to Bunnings re possibility of a BBQ

Business Arising:

Bunnings BBQ:

Spoke with Bunnings they are currently only holding BBQ's on Saturday only as they have to provide a Bunnings Staff member to be Covid Hygiene Marshall for the day. Bookings are only happening 4 weeks in advance - just waiting to see if we get a date. If we are successful we will have short notice the main thing will be chasing help for the day.

Year 6 Farewell gift:

Jo Stewart spoke with Emma and other staff at the end of last term - a Teacher from Richmond River has kindly offered to make key chains for the kids "I survived Year 6 2020" with our school logo. Only going to charge around \$35 then just need to put the key ring on it.

Celebrations Online Format:

At this stage all celebrations will be going ahead in an online format - looking for some "experts" from the Highschool who have been through the process with Year 12 and looking at that format how it can be tidied up, engage families with their children receiving their awards, etc at this stage parents are not allowed to be in attendance.

With the Year 6 Graduation Emma discussed that they are looking at ways how to make this a special night for the children with a theme have a bit of dress up, have a celebration at school the parents drop off and then come back for the cake. Will do some sort of live streaming - just waiting on new regulations to come out for Term 4 to finalise this.

Raffles:

Raffle that was being held with Greyhound night - we need to think about how we are going to proceed with this and holding the raffle.

Talked about an online format and purchase of tickets.

Previous tickets sold will be included - these are collated in the safe at school.

Emma will look into some other schools Facebook sites and see how they have done it see what prizes we have and the value of the prizes and how we do 1^{st} , 2^{nd} , 3^{rd} .

Will talk further about this at the next meeting.

Some suggestions by Virpi for online raffle sites:

https://eventgroovefundraising.com/raffle-fundraising/

Red Dove "Breakfast Club" and other assistance:

Kelly Lewis has been to Red Dove - a matter of organising how much the canteen would like/need for Breakfast Club.

Kelly will attend Red Dove on Thursday morning and touch base with them again and get the ball rolling.

Kelly, Michelle, Arneeka, Vanessa and Virpi are all happy to attend at 8.30am each Thursday and collect – a roster will be prepared.

Larissa mentioned that they have received a cheque from Rotary for assistance and St Vincents De Paul would like to assist with breakfast club also - Larissa mentioned about putting that towards buying equipment ie. a toaster that pushes all the toast out.

SRC donate Weetbix to the Breakfast Club.

Reports:

Principal:

See Report attached

Treasurer:

Balance in bank is \$13,545.60

Next Meeting date: 19 November 2020 at 8.30pm via Zoom

Meeting Closed: 9.13pm

LISMORE SOUTH PUBLIC SCHOOL

Principal: Larissa Polak

PO Box 497, Lismore 2480 • Cnr Wilson & Phyllis Sts, South Lismore 2480 https://lismoresth-p.schools.nsw.gov.au

phone 02 6621 3433 • fax 02 6622 797 email lismoresth-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au



Lismore South Public School P&C Meeting - 15 October 2020 Principal's Report

Welcome back to Term 4. I hope everyone has had a great holiday with their children. It certainly looks set to be a busy term.

- 8 new enrolments P-6.
- Book Week dress up day Tuesday 20 October Week 2.
- World Teacher's Day 30 October Week 3.
- Stage 3 & Stage 2 Camp Tyalgum Ridge Retreat- Week 4.
- One Vision returning to finish the Aboriginal Hip Hop video with our Stage 2&3 students.
- NAIDOC Week school based celebrations Week 5.
- Kindergarten Transition to School program Weeks 4-8. Parents will be required to hand in enrolment forms by Week 3 to ensure their child can participate in the program.
- High School transition will go ahead. Dates are still to be confirmed from the high schools.
- Preschool Transition program still to be confirmed.
- Year 2 Intensive Swimming
- Showcase, Celebration of Achievement, Year 6 Graduation, Preschool Graduation will all go ahead but with an online format for parents.

Term 4 COVID-19 School Related Restrictions includes:

- Parents/carers are still not permitted on the school grounds unless attending an
 interview. Any visitors entering our school site, including parents who enter school
 grounds to go to the front office on important business must complete the Department of
 Education's 'External Visitors to School Site' form every time they set foot on school
 grounds.
- Social distancing applies for all adults on our school site and when dropping off and picking up students.
- Enhanced hygiene practices and additional cleaning will continue. We are looking forward to the time when school is open to all members of the community.

School Supervision

Students should not arrive at school before 8.30am when teachers commence playground supervision. Students who travel on buses that arrive before this time, are to remain seated in the COLA area outside the hall until the duty teacher arrives. This is an important health and safety matter.

Semester 2 Reports

It is a requirement that every K-6 student receives a written report twice a year. During the remote learning phase, schools had an opportunity to have greater flexibility in the report format. This semester we will go back to reporting on all 6 Key Learning Areas (KLA). We will return to using the 5 point achievement scale for students in Years 1-6, in line with the DoE Assessment and Reporting policy where achievement is judged in relation to syllabus standards. The report will focus on individual students learning progress and what can be done to support their learning growth in each KLA.

Larissa Polak

Principal

